Minutes of the Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting for Cartmel Fell, held at the
Parish Hall, Cartmel Fell, on Wednesday 29th May 2019 at 7pm.

The Chairman of Cartmel Fell Parish Council, Councillor Alan Telford, welcomed
everyone to the meeting.

There was an attendance of 15, including most of the Parish Councillors, District
Councillors John Holmes, Kevin Holmes and Brian Rendell, and Parish Clerk Kevin
Price. Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Helen Smith, County
Councillor Bill Wearing and the Revd. Michael Woodcock.

Shelagh Swire gave a talk, together with a short video presentation on 'Defibrillator
for the Parish Council'. A general discussion followed and the Parish Council is
requested to make this an agenda item for their next meeting.

Minutes:

The minutes of the 2018 Assembly Meeting, held on 3rd May 2018 were taken as
read and signed by the Chairman. There were no matters arising.

Chairman's Report: None.

Police Report: None.

County Councillor's Report: None.
District Councillor's Report:

Councillor Holmes introduced District Councillors Kevin Holmes and Brian Rendell
who make up the three-member Ward of Bowness and Levens.

Councillor Holmes' report will be appended to these minutes in the file and the Clerk
agreed to circulate it to Councillors.

There will be a drop-in at the Gilpin Bridge Hotel on 27th June from 1 to 7pm, as part
of a consultation for improvements to the A590 between Meathop roundabout and
Brettargh Holt.

Reports from parish organisations:

St Anthony's Church: The Revd. Michael Woodcock had emailed his report which
will be appended to these minutes in the file. The Clerk had printed off several
copies for distribution and summarised the main points.

Parish Hall: The Cartmel Fell Community Trust continues to look after the hall.
Finances have broken even although the past year has been challenging with water
supply costs. Roof repairs have been carried out and external decoration. The
management of the Lots around the Hall is being looked into.



Parish Charities: Mike Smith said that these continue as usual with distributions to
the elderly and the usual beneficiaries.

Any other business: None.

The meeting closed at 8pm.

Signed:

Dated:



